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For more than a decade 231Pa/230Th and Nd isotopes from deep 
sea sediments have been essential parts of the toolbox in 
paleoceanography [1-3]. While the 231Pa/230Th proxy is a 
recorder of past overturning strength, 143Nd/144Nd can be used 
as a water mass tracer, providing information towards the 
source of deep water at a sampling site. Clearly both proxies 
maximize their potential when combined, yet only very 
recently have studies reported results from such combined 
approaches [4-7]. Unfortunately, the spatial coverage is very 
patchy and far from being comparable to the observations 
available from stable isotopes or paleonutrient proxies. New 
combined data from several locations spanning the Atlantic 
Ocean suggest that 231Pa/230Th before and during the last 
glacial termination cannot be interpreted in a straightforward 
way, mostly because the deep Atlantic was bathed in Southern 
Source Water [7] [8]. Since water mass age, upwelling and 
downwelling and in particular water depth are essential 
parameters controlling 231Pa/230Th, we will present examples 
as to why it is advisable to compile available data sets [9] [10] 
rather than interpreting 231Pa/230Th down core profiles from a 
single location. 
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